ASCC Oct ’05 Exec Meeting Minutes – 04Oct05 @ Kartbahn.

Present – Bill, Umberto, Brian, Chris, Ian, Debbie, Art

We met with Lucas and discussed using his party/meeting room here at Kartbahn.

We discussed the cost of events.  AMP will be charging a $25 track levy, $15 entry fee and a $5 one day membership, totalling $45 (with regular members paying $40).  All entrants have to be a member in order to be covered by our insurance.

Financial – Brian reported we had $6851.20 in our account, less some cheques that are written, which should leave a balance of $5900.  There is $400-500 cash from Solo Entries to be deposited.  Brian figures that we are sitting approximately where we were about a year ago.

If there is a surplus of money, what do we spend it on?  We need pizza & beer and karting for our AGM in December, Rooms for the ARMS AGM, and Art suggested we get some burgers, and have a BBQ at our event at AMP.

We discussed the prices of meeting places.  If we meet here at Kartbahn, there is no fee involved for the room.  Brian suggested that we buy a projector to leave here, as it would save lugging it around from meeting to meeting, and Kartbahn could use it for other functions. 

Rally – Ian discussed WRC.  In Local

In local Rally, BAC is hosting the Rally for Rotary October 15th.  They are expecting a good turnout.  BAC handed out last years Rally Cross awards, as they don’t meet during the summer.

Targa Newfoundland – Brian spoke about his Targa Follies.  There were 92 entries, and several accidents, with some quite serious ones.  It was the closest finish of all the years.  

The television broadcast will be last in January again, and Scott Ginou (spelling?) will contact Brian Jarvis and Bruce McNutt and hopes to have a wine & cheese party/promotion night.  Next year is the 5th anniversary, and any previous entrants will be invited first, as they expect 120 next year.

Solo – The last two events were held September 18th and 30th.  They each had over 30 entries.  Both were held at Home Depot in Dartmouth.  The next two are this coming weekend, with one on Saturday at AMP and one on Sunday at Home Depot.  There has been a lot of discussion about points assessed if there is less than a full class, and if competitors come from other clubs.  The concern is the taking away of Club points.  

Art has proposed a schedule for next year, and is thinking of pushing it back a bit, as May hasn’t been very good weatherwise lately.  

We have a problem with one of our laser eyes.  Umberto will look into this.

Art is not reoffering as Solo Director for 2006, so is looking for someone to step up. 

Race – Debbie and Bill patted each other on the back for a job well done this year.  They broke even this year.  The gate took in over $1300.  A big thank you to Ron MacKenzie for the Sponsorship work through Metro Radio Group.  The food was good, announcing was great (thanks Art).  Art enjoyed it so much, he wants to do it all all the races next year.  

We discussed bracket racing, with the pros & cons, and this will come up at the Race workshop I am sure.

We also discussed lowering the fee for the 2nd driver in the same car.

The next meeting is at Dooley’s in Burnside, then hopefully here at Kartbahn the following month.

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 pm.

Chris Ward

